Dear Childcare Centre Administrators,

As you may have heard, the province issued a Ministerial Order today to close all publicly funded schools in
Ontario for two weeks following March break.

We received further guidance today from the province that child care centres have NOT been ordered to
close (centres that are located within public schools will receive further guidance from the Ministry of
Education).

Any students at your child care centre who are returning from travel from outside of Canada:

e  Must NOT return to child care centres;

e  Must self-isolate and self-monitor for COVID-19 symptoms (cold-like symptoms) for 14 days upon
return;

e If symptoms develop, they must immediately call Halton Region Public Health at 311.

You will be required to perform passive screening through signage, and active screening, through questions
and observation, every morning at your centre. The Ministry of Health has promised that further guidance
and resources will be provided shortly to support you.

Sincerely,

Dr. Hamidah Meghani
Medical Officer of Health, Halton Region

March 12, 2020


https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.publichealthontario.ca%2F-%2Fmedia%2Fdocuments%2Fncov%2Ffactsheet-covid-19-how-to-self-isolate.pdf%3Fla%3Den&data=01%7C01%7Csubsidyconfirmation%40mcrc.on.ca%7C12b8c8aa8ad2471f63f108d7c6e94ad2%7C0f57877c66594420ada6c4bd07e2900d%7C0&sdata=BbPMX88GhIJ2q5QTwPgrAV6GQ3wq%2BpZcbkgV2t43AHA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.publichealthontario.ca%2F-%2Fmedia%2Fdocuments%2Fncov%2Ffactsheet-covid-19-self-monitor.pdf%3Fla%3Den&data=01%7C01%7Csubsidyconfirmation%40mcrc.on.ca%7C12b8c8aa8ad2471f63f108d7c6e94ad2%7C0f57877c66594420ada6c4bd07e2900d%7C0&sdata=DMvfmyeZOVxtDzfDP2QAFsU%2B0ZFhWO%2F9qmgYibzFPSI%3D&reserved=0

